
 

STAFF REPORT 

2/15/2022 

TO: Parks and Recreation Chair and Commissioners 

FROM: Maritza Martinez, Public Works Director  

SUBJECT: Recommend approval of: 1) Tenth Amended Memorandum of Understanding 

between the City of Coachella and Sports Leagues and 2) issue Notice of Intent 

Not to Renew the Fourth Amended Memorandum of Understanding between the 

City of Coachella and Adult Sports Leagues.   
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Recommend approval of: 1) Tenth Amended Memorandum of Understanding between the City of 

Coachella and Sports Leagues and 2) issue Notice of Intent Not to Renew the Fourth Amended 

Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Coachella and Adult Sports Leagues. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

Since 2007, the City has entered into a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the local 

nonprofit sports leagues for use of park facilities.  The MOU identifies the following per league 

use information pertaining to Bagdouma Park and Rancho Las Flores Park: league season (months 

of the year available), days of use during the identified league season and area of the park available 

to the league use during their identified season.     

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 

Staff has discussed the following edits to the current Memorandum of Understandings (MOU) 

with the Sport Leagues: 

- Issue a Notice of Intent not to Renew the Adult MOU and use only one MOU for both 

youth and adult recreation sports for use of city facilities.  

- Section 2 MOU edits 

o elimination of identified days of field use per league and instead refer to issued 

Facility Use Permit;  

o extend soccer use on Bagdouma Fields 3 & 4 and RLF Field 1 through June 

(extension is possible due to American Football season starting one month later in 

the summer); 

o during the months of August–October when all soccer fields are closed for 

maintenance both soccer leagues will share use of  one field (Bagdouma Field 4) as 

follows: 

  CVSL will use field Mondays, Wednesdays and Sundays  



 CYSAS will use field Tuesdays, Thursdays, Saturdays. 

 

These recommended edits have been discussed with all sports leagues and were presented to the 

Parks and Recreation Commission during the meetings of November 16, 2021 and January 18, 

2022; no additional changes were recommended. 

Staff recommends approval of the attached Tenth Amended Memorandum of Understanding 

between the City of Coachella and Sports Leagues which reflects the above listed changes.   

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Recommended action will not have a fiscal impact. 

 

Attachments: 

MOU Tenth Amendment (Proposed) 

 

 

  

 


